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 Annual Chapter Report - 2016
May 15, 2016
University of Rhode Island College of Pharmacy
Region I Beta Pi Chapter
Dr. Kristina Ward (kward@uri.edu)  
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Julia Jarmoszko inducted into Rho Chi 2014, submitted 2016
Officers 2015-2016:
President: Tamara Bystrak (tamara_bystrak@myuri.edu) 
Vice President: Elizabeth Kowalik (ekowalik@my.uri.edu) 
Secretary: Gina Villano (villanog@my.uri.edu) 
Treasurer: Kelsey Vallee (kelsey_vallee@my.uri.edu) 
Historian: Iman Aberra (iaberra@my.uri.edu)
Fundraisres: Thomas Syzmanski (tszymanski@my.uri.edu) & Zhaomin Cai (zhaomincai@my.uri.edu) 
New Officers 2016-2017:
President: Joseph Walter (joseph_walter@my.uri.edu) 
Vice President: Alissa Margraf (alissa_margraf@my.uri.edu)
Secretary: Kaitlyn Krajanowski (kkrajanowski@my.uri.edu) 
Treasurer: Justin Chen (justin_chen@my.uri.edu) 
Historian: Micaela LeBlanc (micaela_leblanc@my.uri.edu) 
Fundraisers: Miranda Monk (mmonk@my.uri.edu) & John Ferrentino (john_ferrentino@my.uri.edu) 
Rho Chi Student Members:
Class of 2016 College of Pharmacy (PharmD): 25
Class of 2017 College of Pharmacy (PharmD): 24 
Class of 2018 College of Pharmacy (PharmD): 25 
Graduate Students: 4 (1 inducted 2014, 3 inducted 2015)
Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	September 16, 2015
	20
	Tutoring, induction banquet, fundraising, outreach, review sessions, meetings, scholarship essay
	Began the tutoring/guided learning session program with the current members of Rho Chi
Banquet set for November 5, 2015- $20 for members
Fundraising events: jewelry sale in December and Halloween candy sale in October
Discussed outreach collaboration with ASCP
Discussed and began planning review session for P1s before core exam
Meeting times: sent out a poll to see what works best for members
Essay topic: two options for applicants to choose from; favorite quote or favorite person in history that inspires you

	January 28, 2016
	40
	Tutoring, P1 Review Session, Rotation Showcase (April 2), Elections, P3 Study Guide
	Explained the structure of guided learning sessions to the newest members
Rotation Showcase event with P4’s who discussed their experiences on rotations
Introduced the positions open for election in the later spring meeting
Thought of creating a P3 Study Guide with review material from different classes before beginning rotations

	April 6, 2016
	25
	Elections, Event reminder
	New executive board members were chosen:
President: Joey Walter
Vice President: Alissa Margraf
Secretary: Kaitlyn Krajanowski
Treasurer: Justin Chen
Historian: Micaela LeBlanc
Fundraising Chairs: Miranda Monk and John Ferrentino
Friday April 8th- Brand/Generic Trivia Event


Strategic Planning: 
The Rho Chi mission is to promote the advancement of the pharmaceutical sciences and the profession of pharmacy. Our second aim is to foster good fellowship among members. This year, our chapter’s specific goal was to foster good fellowship among all pharmacy students in the college. We attempted to reach out to student in all three professional years, as we noticed a divide among grade levels. To accomplish this goal, we held several academic activity open to P1, P2, and P3 students. We feel that throughout the year, our involvement has helped us become a well-known resource for academic assistance. The Rho Chi mission promotes good fellowship among members. We expanded that to promoting fellowship among all students, Rho Chi members or otherwise. Next, we hope to incorporate more faculty and staff to this growing student network. Hopefully in future years, the Beta Pi chapter will become even more established locally, and can focus on expanding. Future goals involve promoting fellowship among members in different chapters of Rho Chi, across the country.  
Activities:  
The 2015-2016 academic year was a busy one for the Beta Pi Chapter. We began the year with a meeting with current members where we worked to reshape our past tutoring program. We changed the format from one-on-one tutoring to small groups. This was designed to be able to reach out to more students and to foster group learning. This new style of tutoring was implemented during the first few weeks of classes. We then began to plan and then host our induction ceremony at Spain of Narragansett. We inducted 25 undergraduates and 3 graduate students. It was a great night and everyone enjoyed themselves. Around Halloween we held a fundraising candy sale event. The proceeds were donated to a recent graduate who was facing high medical expenses. We then worked to make a fun Jeopardy style review game for the P2 class that was designed to help them prepare before one of their clinical exams. The questions involved in this review were made by current Rho Chi members. The session was led by several current members. The students in attendance enjoyed the review. Another fundraiser was held in November. A URI alumni, Lauren Major, came back to sell jewelry of her own design. She donates the profits to us, which we put toward the scholarship and induction ceremony for the next year. Then, at the start of the spring semester after the success of the group tutoring in the fall was reinstated that program and set up small groups for guided learning sessions based off student interest. Both faculty and students responded very well to this program and we are encouraged that it will grow moving forward. We also worked with the Academic Enhancement Center to put on a Study Skills and Success in the Pharmacy Program session. This was designed to advise students on strategies to improve study skills and also tell students about resources available if they need assistance with their academics. We also organized a Brand/Generic review and Rotations Crash Course for P3 students. 
Financial/ Budgeting: 
The Beta Pi chapter of Rho Chi determined the budget in September at the start of the school year based on the status of the chapter’s bank account. The treasurer worked with the executive members and fundraising to establish the amount of funds needed to meet our chapter’s goals and commitments. The largest expense of the chapter was our induction ceremony and dinner on November 5th, 2015. Other chapter expenses included the new inductee scholarship, chapter activities, fourth-year professional student awards and food for meetings. Prior to each purchase, either the treasurer or president reviewed the intended purchase and cost. Chapter members were responsible for saving receipts for Rho Chi purchases in order to be reimbursed. The chapter received funds from membership dues and fundraisers. In November, Lauren Major was generous enough to donate $500 from her jewelry sale held at the college. The money raised by the Halloween candy sale (approximately $70) was donated to a URI alumni and Rho Chi member that had fallen sick in the previous year. The Rho Chi chapter was financially successful through the 2015-2016 school year. The fundraising events allowed the Rho Chi chapter to engage in activities and events, while still maintaining the budget.
Initiation Function: 
Our initiation ceremony was held at the restaurant Spain of Narragansett, on November 5th, 2015. There were almost 95 guests were in attendance. We chose Dr. Larrat, a Dean of the URI College of Pharmacy, to be our guest speaker. The Class of 2017 executive board ran the initiation ceremony. Following appetizers the ceremony started. The ceremony began with a speech from both the president and Dr. Larrat, who both spoke to the great accomplishment of the inductees. We lit candles, announced the inductee names, and provided the audience with the history of Rho Chi, and specifically our Beta Pi Chapter. Our audience consisted of the inductees, faculty, family, and friends. The faculty who attended included the Dean of the College of Pharmacy, Associate Dean of the College of Pharmacy, the Rho Chi advisor, and six other professors. We inducted 25 PharmD student inductees in the graduating Class of 2018.  We also inducted 3 graduate students into Rho Chi this year. Our faculty inductee was Dr. Angela Slitt, a member of the BSPS faculty that has gone above and beyond in her teaching duties. Following the ceremony and induction dinner was served. At the end of the evening the scholarship award was presented. This year, our Scholarship Award recipient was Andy Chen, who stood out from the crowd with a well written essay on his favorite quote by Bruce Lee.
Evaluation/Reflection: 
Our academic activities were effective and made an impact on the pharmacy program at URI. The main contribution we made to our program was organizing Group Learning sessions, to replace one-on-one tutoring. In previous years, one-on-one structured help was only utilized in students struggling or failing a clinical course. By modifying the structure and calling it a “learning session” rather than tutoring, we made the idea of learning more appealing. Almost all students unofficially reported an increase in grades after participating in a group. One way we want to improve is by fine tuning the process. Faculty and students have requested an expansion of the program, to include non-clinical classes as well. We can definitely expand and improve the organization in upcoming years.  Another important activity that our program recently initiated was topic-specific test review sessions. We held one in the spring of 2014 and one in the fall of 2015. Both were for different clinical classes and topics. Both were structured similarly, with members submitting practice multiple choice questions beforehand. The students then completed them during the review session, with an opportunity to ask questions. The idea was to target the reviews towards more challenging exam material. Asking multiple choice questions sets students up for success because actual exams are also structured this way. One way to improve these test reviews is making them more time effective, since both ran over the 1 hour limit. Overall, the two major programs had high involvement and good feedback. We hope to fine-tune these programs, as well as adapt new activities in the upcoming years.
Appendix 1
Chapter Activities Report Template
	Beta Pi, University of Rhode Island Activity Table

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing? If Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success? What Improvements Have Been Made?
	How Many Members Participated?
How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted?
	Financial Information [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions)
	Group Tutoring

	A Rho Chi member led small group tutoring with 2-3 students meeting for 2 hours a week. This service was offered at the beginning of the semester to any student in the professional curriculum. 
	Encouraged academics and intellectual learning, developed intellectual leaders, fostered collaboration 
	starting fall 2015 (1 year) 
n/a 
	22 Members
52 Total Participants
	n/a 

	
	Test Review Session

	Prior to a large clinical exam a review session was held. This was a jeopardy style review game. The questions were made by Rho Chi members. The session was also lead by Rho Chi members.
	Encouraged intellectual learning, stimulated inquiry
	starting fall 2015 (1 year) 
n/a
	8 Members
35 Total Participants
	n/a

	
	Academic Success in the Pharmacy Program 

	Collaborative event aimed to advise students on study skills to help them succeed in the pharmacy program. There was a presentation by the Academic Enhancement Center and also current students to offer services and study tips.  
	Encouraged academics and intellectual learning, promotes ethical standards by encouraging best academic practices 
	2 years 
incorporated multiple students to present information and offer multiple opinions
	4 Members
20 Total Participants
	n/a 

	
	Brand Generic Trivia Event

	We held a brand/generic trivia event, using Kahoot (a fun, online, learning platform with timed questions)
	Students got to test their pharmacy knowledge, useful also for NAPLEX review.
	1 year
In the future, advertising and timing will be adjusted to encourage more participation.  A few minor and preventable technological difficulties occurred. 
	4 Members 
10 Total Participants
	Pizza and prizes $65

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-
academic, non-
patient outreach]
	College of Pharmacy Picnic 

	Rho Chi members display a poster to spread awareness of Rho Chi to underclassmen
	Knowledge of the member qualifications motivates underclassmen to strive for academic excellence
	5+ years
The location of the event has changed several times.  This year it was held outside in the COP garden.  We made a new 3-fold poster board to replace the older poster used in prior years.
	3 Members
80+ Total Participants
	Candy and table $62.81

	
	Rotation Showcase 

	Several P4 students presented Pros/Cons of their recent APPE rotations to the P3 class.  This helps the P3 students make more informed selections for their upcoming year.
	Guiding students in the APPE selection more appropriately pairs students with their interests and skill sets. Rotation selection can influence future careers choices.
	5+ years
Over the years we have targeted specific rotations of interest among students to be more time effective.  We also fine tuned the food and drink ordering process for such a large number of people
	10 Members
125 Total Participants (URI COP Class of 2017)
	Food and drinks through the College of Pharmacy budget

	
	Rotation Crash Course 

	Rho Chi collaborated with SSHP. We organized and presented professor and P4 student tips for APPE rotations. 
	Rho Chi fostered good fellowship with another pharmacy organization and multiple professors. Our goal is to help students prepare for clinical practice. 
	1 year
	10 Members
35 Total Participants
	n/a

	Fundraising Events
	Halloween Candy Sale 
	Rho Chi sold bags of candy to students and faculty, with all profits going to a former student and Rho Chi member who was hospitalized with a serious illness.
	Rho Chi fostered good fellowship with other organizations by contributing all profits to a former student and with former members.  
	3+ years
Donating the funds raising to a good cause was an impetus for students to buy and even just donate money to the cause.  We will consider donating our profits from this event in the future.

	100+ people
8 members
	Supplies (candy, table cloth, bowls): $50.25


	
	Lauren Major Jewelry Sale
	Rho Chi hosted a graduate and former Rho Chi member who makes and sells jewelry on the side.

	The funds raised will be used to support the chapter in future years.

	5+ years
We chose a time and location that would be most conducive to raising funds.
	100+ people
3 members
	N/A


Appendix 2
Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report
	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	
	$1,296.99
	Balance from last year

	Annual COP Picnic 
	       $62.81
	
	$1,234.18
	Candy and table at event

	Induction supplies
	$37.12
	
	$1,197.06
	Paper, envelopes, candles

	Induction dues
	
	$4,350.00
	$5,547.06
	

	Net loss from Halloween candy sale
	$21.89
	
	$5,525.17
	Donated $70 to a medical fund to raise money for a Rho Chi alumni

	National dues and cords
	$2,197.50
	
	$3,327.67
	

	Scholarship
	$300.00
	
	$3,027.67
	Student with the best essay

	Induction dinner 
	$2,243.00
	
	$784.67
	At Spain of Narragansett

	Meeting food
	$91.21
	
	$693.46
	Pizza and donuts

	Lauren Major jewlery sale
	
	$500.00
	$1,193.46
	

	Misc. deposit
	
	$248.90
	$1,442.36
	Remaining cash from candy sale and dues 

	Brand generic trivia event
	$65.00
	
	$1,377.36
	Pizza and winner’s gift card

	Yearbook fee
	$25.00
	
	$1,352.36
	

	Plaque
	$89.00
	
	$1,263.36
	Class of 2016 valedictorian

	End balance
	
	
	$1,263.36
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